
SPRING NEWSLETTER 2025

A message from our
Chief Officer

Dorah May Hancock

We are delighted to share the news 
of our 

‘In Memory Woodland’ 
at Long Grove Park, Epsom.

Planting has taken place for what will be 
a serene and peaceful space for the

community. Please see  further details
enclosed about this wonderful venture.

Planting in action at Long Grove Park

Welcome to our Spring newsletter. 
A brighter day here outside our offices at the Old Town Hall, 
let’s hope we have a lot more of those and not so much rain! 

What a bumper issue this newsletter is. I always enjoy reading it
with a lovely cup of tea! It reminds me of how proud I am of all our
amazing staff and volunteers working so hard to support the older
generation in our borough.

Excitement grows and grows here as we see our ‘In Memory
Woodland’ in Long Grove Park, Epsom flourishing and new shoots
and blossom appearing. I often walk my dog there and find the
park to be a hidden gem. We will be adding two benches later on in
the spring and I am planning to take a picnic along with me in the
summer.

Did you come across our stall at Christmas selling all the amazing
knitted presents that volunteers crafted for us? Terry’s chocolate
orange Christmas pudding covers where my favourite. If you didn’t,
then do come along to the Ashley Centre to see beautiful Easter
crafted and knitted gifts, Cadburys crème eggs are involved! 

If you would like to share with us any events or activities you are
involved with in our borough please do get in touch, we would love
to hear about them.

Happy Springtime everyone!





Every second Sunday of the month, we host our Sunday
Tea’s at St Mary the Virgin Church Hall in Worcester Park.

These are delightful occasions which combine light
entertainment with delicious refreshments, including tea,
sandwiches and cake - providing an opportunity to make

connections and to have lots of fun and laughter. 

This month’s gathering featured a special pampering
session where guests could choose from a variety of

beauty treatments such as nail painting, hand massages,
and glittery hair sparkles. The pampering was a huge hit,

offering a fun and relaxing way to unwind and try
something new. Many attendees appreciated the chance

to add a little sparkle to their January with the glittery
hair station, brightening up the dreary winter months.

As always, Sunday Tea included delicious sandwiches,
cakes, and biscuits - favourites that are a highlight for

many of the regular guests. The event provides a
wonderful opportunity to enjoy tasty treats in good

company.

More than just an event, Sunday Teas are about building
connections and creating a welcoming space for

everyone. “The teas provide a fantastic space for anyone
feeling lonely to come to a regular social event,” says

organiser Gloria. “We always have something fun
planned, from singers to flower arranging. Plus, there is

transport available for those who need it and easy access
to the hall; everyone is welcome.”

Next month’s Sunday Tea promises even more fun, and
with the joy and laughter that filled the room this week,

it’s clear these afternoons are a highlight for many.
If you’d like to join the next Sunday Tea, call 

01372 732 459
Every second Sunday of the month

2.30 pm - 4.45pm
Sunday Teas are £6 or £8 with transport

Client News

Sunday Teas: A relaxing afternoon of pampering and tasty treats !

o 



 

about

Attendance
Allowance

If you (or a family member) live in the Borough of
Epsom and Ewell and have reached state pension
age and have long-term physical or mental health
issues or a disability that significantly affects your
daily living, with care or supervision needs, which
you have had for more than 6 months* and which

are likely to be ongoing, you may be eligible to
receive the Attendance Allowance. It’s tax free and

not means-tested and is based on the care you
need, not what you're getting. [You cannot claim

Attendance Allowance if you already receive
Disability Living Allowance or Personal

Independence Payment]

Eligibility
You can apply for Attendance Allowance for free,
by downloading the forms from the GOV.UK
website Attendance Allowance claim form -
GOV.UK (www.gov.uk) or by requesting these
from the Department of Work and Pensions
(DWP) on 0800 731 0122. 

If you need help with the application our Home
Visitor will come out and complete the forms for
you. This takes about 2 hours. There is a small
charge for this service. 

Attendance Allowance covers a range of conditions
such as physical disabilities, illnesses, dementia
and mental health issues and sensory impairments
(more details on the DWP GOV.UK website). 

There are some tasks you may find difficult and
might need assistance with: personal care, washing
and bathing, using the toilet; help with eating and
drinking or cutting up food; help with dressing;
assistance getting in and out of bed; help to keep
yourself safe and to avoid accidents. Also note if
things take you a long time or make you breathless
or tired; and any equipment or aids you may need.
All this information will help DWP with their
decision - this takes about 12 weeks.

Increased needs or turned
down previously?

If your previous application has been
refused it doesn't mean that you can't
make another application, especially if

your needs have increased. The same
applies if you receive the lower rate

allowance and you now feel you should
qualify for the higher rate (both day and

night care needs). As long as you have
had the condition or disability for more

than 6 months*.

If you’d like Age Concern Epsom and Ewell to help you
with your application, please call our Information and
Advice Helpdesk on 01372 732456, between 9.30am -
1.00pm Monday to Friday, to ask any questions and to
book and pay for your appointment.

We can also help with arranging a Home Visit to apply
for a Blue Badge or Pension Credit. We can also
support you with information and advice on issues you
may need help with or with referring or signposting
you to other services.

Contact us

The allowance may help you to keep living independently

“She took all the worry away about filling in forms”

*Your application is fast tracked if you have a terminal illness / SRI form 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/attendance-allowance-claim-form
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/attendance-allowance-claim-form
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/attendance-allowance-claim-form
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/attendance-allowance-claim-form
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/attendance-allowance-claim-form


Our befriending service offers older more isolated members of our
community much needed regular companionship and a chance to
chat. Our befrienders are volunteers from all walks of life who give
their time to visit someone in their own home for around an hour each
week. Having a befriender can be life changing for our clients and
befrienders frequently tell us how rewarding they find the role and
how they have formed a real friendship with their befriendee.  

We currently have nearly 50 ongoing befriending matches. 
We have a waiting list and we are always looking for new befriending
volunteers to meet demand. 

Bridget started visiting her befriending client in February 2024 and this is her story:

I became a volunteer befriender for Age Concern, Epsom & Ewell, around eleven months ago, when I was introduced
to Jane. I had considered doing some volunteering for a while and liked the idea of befriending an older person who,
living in isolation, might benefit from some company and conversation. I work four days a week but had some time on
my day off so I started to see Jane every week to a fortnight for around an hour. Age Concern try to look to match you
based on your interests and I found I had so much to talk about with Jane. She is in a situation where she is very
anxious about going out, exacerbated by the pain she’s very regularly in and as a result she rarely leaves her house.
But Jane has lived a rich life with many stories and has a great sense of humour and we talk non-stop on my visits to
her: just as I have come to know much about her, she has come to know much about me. 

When I started volunteering, I’d say I did it quite altruistically, in that I was motivated by the idea of wanting to give
something back to someone else, as I’m in a fortunate position to do so. However, whilst I know that Jane really values
having someone there to talk to and to listen to, I equally value my time with Jane and the friendship we’ve developed
since I met her eleven months ago.

If you are interested in learning more about befriending please get in touch with our
Volunteers Coordinator, Sue Brinsden on tel: 01372 732 458 or 
email: sue.brinsden@ageconcernepsom.org.uk

Volunteering Update

A spotlight on Befriending

Bridget - one of our volunteer Befrienders

Thank you to all our wonderful befrienders  -
 helping to brighten peoples’ lives.

Please find enclosed further insights on our Finding Joy in Giving pages.



We are very grateful to all our drivers for their
dedication and commitment to the role. 
2025 has got off to a great start as we welcome
our newest driver volunteer, Joe

Joe says: 
''When I was looking for an opportunity to do
some community work, assisting the elderly to get
to their medical appointments seemed
appropriate, particularly due to the current need
in this area. Making an impact on people lives
immediately was also a massive factor. I am
looking forward to the first of what I hope will be
many drives!”

We are very proud to be able to offer a
transport service for our clients to take them
to medical appointments both within and
outside the borough. Our friendly driver
volunteers provide a door -to- door service
and wait at the hospital or clinic while the
client has their appointment. 

Volunteer drivers ensure that clients feel safe and
well looked after at times when they may be feeling
anxious or worried about their appointment. We
couldn’t run this service without our volunteers and
we currently have 17 drivers along with 6
volunteers who run the transports phone line and
allocate drivers to clients. 

One of our long standing volunteers, Alan, was
recently recognized as a Hero of Epsom. Alan has
been a driver with Age Concern Epsom & Ewell for
10 years now and recently completed 2500 drives. 
Alan says: I thoroughly enjoy providing a driving
service for the elderly, I love lending an ear and
listening to their stories. There is a mutual benefit
as we nearly always have a chat and a laugh along
the way.

Volunteering Update

A spotlight on our Medical Transport Drivers

Thank you to all our wonderful drivers  who
 provide a friendly and reassuring service -
helping our older community to reach their

appointments on time.

* Mileage is paid at 50p per mile 
* DBS check is required

For further information please contact 
our Volunteers Coordinator, Sue Brinsden;

Sue.Brinsden@ageconcernepsom.org.uk
Tel: 01372 732 458

If you have a few hours to spare and
like chatting to people this may be an

ideal role for you.

We need medical transport drivers and
monthly drivers for our Sunday Teas. 

h
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Please save your bread bags and other bakery packaging!

 

Volunteering Update

Ambassadors for Age Concern Epsom & Ewell
We would like to recruit ambassadors for our charity.

 It would entail ad hoc support which can be done flexibly in
your own time. It is primarily observational,  assisting when

feasible, as we seek volunteers to be the eyes and ears for
opportunities to promote our services,  in areas near you. 

Key aspects include: Checking that our brochures (and
posters where applicable) are on display at your local GP
surgery, in healthcare settings, pharmacies, community

halls, libraries, and seeking new opportunities in your
neighbourhood and reporting back to our team.

 Please get in touch with 
Marie Thackwell for further details: 

marie.thackwell@ageconcernepsom.org.uk

Getting creative for Easter!
Do you knit, crochet or craft?  Would you like to raise funds for

 Age Concern Epsom & Ewell?
If so we would love to hear from you.

We hope to sell Easter goodies, gifts and decorations during the 
Spring season to raise funds for our cause.

We have lots of Easter patterns available.
For further details please contact:

Marie Thackwell
marie.thackwell@ageconcernepsom.org.uk

Tel: 01372 732 451

A drop-off bin can be found at 72 Hookfield, Epsom, KT19 8JG. 
There’s a wheelie bin in front of the garage clearly labelled. 

Please make sure the bags are free of crumbs then fold them.
Bags can also be dropped into the Age Concern Epsom & Ewell office

during our opening hours, 
Mon - Fri 9.30am - 1pm. The Old Town Hall, 

The Parade, Epsom, KT18 5AG
 No other plastic food bags please.

Terracycle will not accept them and may reject the entire parcel.
Thank you for your support!

Any brand
plastic  bread
bags and
closure tags.
Any brand
bakery plastic
packaging.



 

Ewell Rotary Club Street Collections.
On a cold winter’s night in December a small

band of volunteers and staff joined Ewell Rotary
Club for their annual Christmas charity street

collection . One of our volunteers, Paul, donned
a Santa costume and made his way around the

streets, ringing his bell, merrily ho-ho-ho-ing and
chatting on the doorstep with delighted children

and their families. The residents were very
appreciative and generous with their donations. 

We send out thanks to Ewell Rotary Club for
organising the event and for choosing us as one
of their charities and especially our volunteers,

Vicky, Robyn, Jo and last but not least, 
Santa (aka Paul). 

Add a little Sparkle! - our gifting campaign
We like to bring some Christmas cheer to clients

who may be alone at Christmas time and this year
was no exception as we once again delivered

Christmas gifts to nominated clients around the
borough. We received overwhelming support from
local businesses and members of the public who

donated the gifts. Children from St Martin’s School
designed beautiful Christmas cards and wrote

special messages which went out with each gift.
We’d also like to say a special thank you to

volunteers from Exxon Mobil who took part in the
project, efficiently wrapping the presents and hand

delivering the gifts with friendly smiles and
Christmas greetings. 

Christmas is always a special time here at Age Concern Epsom & Ewell, where we strive to reach as
many of our clients as possible. Whether at our Sunday Teas, Men’s Group or reaching out to those

who are alone and in particular need - we wanted to remind everyone that we are in the 
community and that we care!

We send our huge thanks to the businesses
that supported this campaign through

donation boxes: 
The Amber Group, Campbell & Co Hair, The
Eight Bells, The Family Building Society, The

Famous Green Man, Queen Adelaide, &
Bourne Hall. 

Beautiful Cards designed by St Martin’s School pupils



 

Our Christmas festivities started with our Candlelit Christmas Concert.
This intergenerational and inclusive event was a joyous evening offering a wealth

of music and performances for the public to enjoy. 
The Sunnybank Trust opened the concert with their enactment of ‘Twas the night
before Christmas’, this was followed by singers from the Nonsuch School Choir,

with classical songs, musical hits and much loved carols.  Local acoustic guitarists
and singers Charlie Meanagh , followed by Mark Pettifer, brought a selection of

country, rock and pop to the mix and the first half concluded with operatic &
classical performances by Primrose Drake and Kimsumi Brooker.

The wonderful Heart & Soul Choir entertained the audience for the second half
with their renditions of much loved carols. With seasonal treats in the hall, the
scents and smells of Christmas filled the air making this a wonderfully festive

occasion. We send our heartfelt thanks to all those involved, to the many
volunteers, the amazing performers and to our wonderful audience for making this

such a memorable and successful event. 
Thanks to your support we raised £2000 to support our services.

Please save the date for 5th Dec 2025 where another magical event is ensured.

A Christmas-themed lunch was enjoyed at the Toby Carvery by our Mens’ Group
and Sunday Teas hosted a Christmas party with live music. Both these occasions

provided an opportunity for clients to come together to enjoy
 a little Christmas cheer.

Meanwhile a festive stall was located in the Ashley Centre for 11 days prior to
Christmas, adorned with beautiful knitted and crafted gifts and decorations. We

send our special thanks to all those who kindly donated items for us to sell and all
those who volunteered on the stall. It was wonderful to meet so many members of
the public who delighted in our handmade goods. The stall also helped us to bring

further awareness of our cause and the services that we provide.



Fundraising News

We are delighted to be selected as one of the charities taking part in the Co op UK Local Community
Fund which will run until October 2025, to find out more about this scheme and to choose us as your

cause, please visit https://membership.coop.co.uk/causes/88540



Fundraising News

Thank you Molly Maid  for sponsoring our recent quiz night!



JOYFinding

The 
gift 
of..

in
giving

TIME
After the passing of her mother,
Manjit realised she had a gift she
wanted to share with others:
time. 

She chose to give this precious
gift by becoming an Age Concern
Epsom & Ewell Befriender,
offering her presence and
attention to isolated older
people.

"The time I spend with them
feels so rewarding," she told
us with a warm smile. "We
share stories, laugh together,
and it’s like we’re all learning
something from each other."
Manjit's genuine care and
infectious laugh bring joy and
comfort to the lives of those she
visits, reminding them that they
are valued.

For Manjit, time is a gift that
creates meaningful connections.
"It’s in those small, simple
moments that you realise how
much we all have to give - and
how much we can gain just by
being there for someone."

Age Concern Epsom & Ewell is an independent charity,
the support we receive from people like you plays a
crucial role in helping us continue our mission to
assist older people in the borough of Epsom and
Ewell. Our supporters contribute in many ways, but what
unites them is the joy of being part of something
meaningful.

Undoubtedly, one of the greatest rewards of giving is the
incredible feeling it brings. Whether you're directly
involved in volunteering, witnessing the impact of your
donation, or simply knowing that you've made a
difference, giving back offers a deep sense of fulfillment
and purpose that is truly immeasurable.

In this spirit, we wanted to showcase just a few stories of
our supporters and highlight what their involvement with
Age Concern Epsom & Ewell means to them. These
personal experiences reflect the true heart of our charity,
and the joy that comes from making a difference in the
lives of others.



Lorem ipsum dolor sit amet, consectetur

adipiscing elit. Etiam viverra malesuada

lobortis. Fusce tincidunt magna nunc,

tempor molestie purus accumsan vel.

Mauris placerat quam non tellus sollicitudin

tempor.

SMILES

TOMORROW
The gift of..

Our wonderful supporter Sue decided she wanted to bring
some Christmas sparkle to the lives of those who would be
spending the holiday alone. She generously donated a gift
to every person on our 2024 Christmas gift list - over 70
people in total!

Sue shared, "For me, the joy of giving is knowing I can
make someone's day a little brighter, especially
during a time when many may feel lonely. It’s a way
of spreading love and warmth, and that, to me, is the
greatest gift of all."

After seeing the difference Age Concern Epsom and Ewell
has made in the lives of older adults in the community,
John and his partner knew they wanted to do something
that would help support our work for years to come. They
chose to leave a legacy gift in their Will, ensuring our vital
services can continue long into the future.

"We’ve always admired the way Age Concern Epsom &
Ewell not only provides practical help but also offers
support to those who might otherwise feel
forgotten," John shared thoughtfully.

For John, it’s about more than just making a donation; it’s
about creating lasting change. 

"It’s empowering to think that, even after we’re gone,
we’ll still be making a difference in the lives of so
many people," he said. "It really makes us feel like
we’re part of something bigger - something that will
have a lasting impact on our community."

The 
gift 
of.. FUN
Each month, on the second
Sunday, Age Concern Epsom &
Ewell hosts Sunday Tea, offering
sandwiches, cakes, entertainment,
and a chance to connect. Jane sees
the happiness these gatherings
bring to her mother. "The smile
on her face when she talks
about the teas, the fun, and the
sense of belonging - it’s
something I want to help
continue."

To support this, Jane has made a
donation. “I can’t volunteer, but
by helping with running costs,
I feel part of the team that
brings such delight to those
who might be isolated. The
teas are a highlight in their
social calendar.”

If you’d like to learn more about being part of the joy of giving, whether as a
volunteer, regular supporter, or by leaving a lasting legacy, we’d love to hear from you.

Please visit our offices, give us a call 01372 732456 (Monday to Friday, 9:30am - 1:00pm) 
or drop us an email info@ageconcernepsom.org.uk

The 
gift 
of..

Some names have been changed at the request of our supporters to maintain anonymity.



Event News
Please join us at our next Curry Night at Tamarind Spice on Tuesday 4th March at 7pm

 A great evening offering delicious Indian and Bengali cuisine.
Starters, Mains and sides all for just £30 per person

Customer feedback "Such generous portions. A great evening with lovely food and good company"





I recently had the privilege of meeting one of our clients,
Jim, who was happy to share information about the
hobbies he’d enjoyed over the years and activities he’s
currently involved in. Such was his passion for one
particular item, the Box Brownie, that it led to him
becoming an expert on the subject. Years later this
resulted in him appearing in a BBC documentary being
interviewed by Peter Snow. It was lovely to hear about his
VIP treatment with the Beeb. 

 It is clear that Jim is a very creative man and I admired the
beautiful watercolours and wildlife paintings on display. I was
also shown a detailed aircraft model which Jim had recently
made. I was fascinated to know where these skills originated
from.

Back in 1935 Jim’s parents lived in South London, though
he was born in Epsom Hospital, the nearest available
maternity ward at that time. (St Helier hospital hadn’t been
built at this point.) At three different stages in his childhood,
during World War Two, Jim was evacuated from his family
home. This was during the blitz and the threat of
doodlebugs. It was understandably an unsettling time.
However, I feel on hearing Jim’s story, that this period
instilled in him the ability for self-preservation as he
recalls he grew to become an independent and resilient
young man. 

Between the ages of 15 - 18 Jim enjoyed 
athletic pursuits and he won trophies for 
competing in local tournaments.
He also bought his first camera; a 
Box Brownie and he’d always loved to 
paint from an even younger age.

On leaving school he took an apprenticeship as a tool maker
and at the age of 18 he joined the RAF as part of his national
service which was compulsory at that time. Though he initially
found the regimental training tough he adapted. He was a part
of the RAF rifle team at Debden which competed against other
RAF stations and he won several shooting tournaments. 

 Shortly on leaving the RAF Jim met the love of his life,
Maureen with whom he spent 45 wonderful years. He has a
son and daughter and three grandchildren.

His skilled workmanship saw him taking on a number of
careers over the years as a tool maker, working for an
electrical firm, watchmakers and also as a foreman at an
engineering company in Leigh. However, the post he loved the
most was as a Design & Technology Technician for a number of
schools in Sutton where he worked for 18 years.

Life’s challenges
Whilst working as a technician Jim had a health scare
which resulted a five-year battle with skin cancer. 
Sadly, whilst recovering his wife, Maureen, was
diagnosed with breast cancer. Jim cared for her until she
passed away six years later.

Jim explained how he always had many hobbies and an
inquisitive mind and it is here where he often found
solace. He put his skills to good use over the years,
making an array of items and passing on his knowledge
to the local Scouts when his children were growing up.
He also dedicated years to researching the history of the
Box Brownie, and even when technology had moved on,
he remained faithful to the device that started his
interest in photography.  Such is his knowledge on this
subject that  he has given many talks over the years and,
in addition to the BBC, he was also approached by a
relative of George Eastman the man who invented the
Kodak camera!
 Jim, along with his friend, established a website and a
magazine on the topic which has over 70 enthusiasts
from across the world who often unite once a year to
discuss their interests.

Client Story

The Box Brownie Cameras

Jim’s Art



It was wonderful and inspiring to chat with Jim.
He took up cycling at the age of 70! 
This led to him cycling in Canada and also in San Francisco
where he cycled over the Golden Gate Bridge.
He participated in the Rainbow Leisure Centre fitness
sessions for over 60s, three times a week.

Then, last year, came a big blow for Jim when he realised
his sight was failing significantly. It was a very difficult
period adapting to a new way of living. He explained how
Age Concern Epsom & Ewell became a lifeline for him at this
time. He told me 
“Age Concern Epsom and Ewell helped me in so many
ways. When I was at my lowest they recommended
groups I could get involved with and checked I was
getting the right assistance in respect of my health.
I had help filling out the complicated forms for my
attendance allowance, I’ve even had IT support
which is great. Age Concern helped me to get back on
track during a difficult period in my life and I can’t
praise the charity enough”

Sadly, the car had to go but Jim has found a new lease of
life with the use of a mobility scooter. He walks every day,
loves cooking and endeavours to stay healthy and strong.

Jim retains a great social life. He attends regular Sight for
Surrey meetings. He is a member of the Ewell Court Art
Workshop - now working on abstract paintings. 
He also attends three different activities through the Vets
Friendship Groups:  a monthly social,  archery sessions and
a model making group.

I left feeling so inspired by this 90 year old gentlemen that
has overcome adversity time and again and now he is
adapting commendably to his new lifestyle with restricted
vision. We could have talked all day but his last comment
made me smile.

“By the way my granddaughter went on to do her studies in
photography, she is the only family member who has
shared an interest in this area” He went on to tell me she
now runs an engineering company.

If you have an interesting hobby or story that you would
like to share with our readership please get in touch with 

Marie Thackwell
marie.thackwell@ageconcernepsom.org.uk 

If you feel that you could benefit from 
Information and Advice on any topics
affecting your daily life then do get in to

touch with 
Age Concern Epsom and Ewell through

our helplines which are open Mon - Fri,
9.30 am - 1 pm.

Tel: 01372 732 456
If it is something we can’t assist with we can

signpost you to someone that can!

It’s interesting how repetitions
evolve in families,
often skipping a generation or
two. Something in our
genes? That would make for an
interesting topic too.
Thank you once again Jim for
sharing your story with us - you
are an inspiration!
Interview with Marie Thackwell

Jim’s aircraft model he
made at the Veterans Group



We are thrilled to announce the planting of our
 ‘In Memory Woodland’ situated in Long Grove
Park, Epsom.

It has been years in the making. Following extensive
community engagement and receiving tremendous
local support, we are excited to begin bringing the ‘In
Memory Woodland’ to life, thanks to funding from
Surrey County Council’s Your Fund Surrey scheme, the
provision of space by Epsom & Ewell Borough Council,
and the design and planting efforts of the Epsom &
Ewell Tree Advisory Board.

Feedback from local residents during the
consultation phase includes:

“I think it is a lovely idea and will be beneficial to the local
neighbourhood, wildlife and future generations.”

“I’ve often felt that there is little tree cover – in
particular on hot summer days when we take a picnic
to enjoy outside. This will be a fantastic addition to the
overall amenities of this well loved green space.”

 “A memorial woodland with benches would do much to
comfort those of us who are grieving – if you go anywhere in
nature there are always little ones getting muddy and
playing hide and seek – it reminds us that life goes on in the
best of ways.”

Introducing the Age Concern Epsom & Ewell 
‘In Memory Woodland’ 

During the autumn/winter season the time was
perfect for planting trees. In October, a team
from the Epsom & Ewell Tree Advisory Board

were on-site to outline the area, start digging and
laying the first bulbs and saplings. During

November the woodland was planted with
additional trees, ready to settle in and establish

their roots.
  

We were thrilled to welcome a generous group of
local volunteers who joined forces with our

partners, the Epsom & Ewell Tree Advisory Board,
to dig, plant, and nurture a wide variety of tree

species at the 
Age Concern Epsom & Ewell 

‘In Memory Woodland’.

In the coming months, this woodland will begin
to take shape in the southwestern corner of Long

Grove Park, featuring a rich diversity of mixed
woodland trees such as Elm, Silver Birch, Rowan,
Cherry, and Pine, alongside an array of woodland

bulbs.

This woodland will serve as a serene and
peaceful space for the community – a place

where individuals can come together to
remember and reflect on the loved ones we have

lost. Visitors will find solace in this tranquil,
growing sanctuary, a space for quiet

contemplation, connection, and a reminder of
the cycle of life.



IT News 
Using a Car Park 
It is the ‘new normal’ to have to
 pay for using a car park by 
scanning a QR Code with your 
mobile. 
Shortly after they emerged, the scammers (or
tricksters) had worked out a way of making money
from them. They simply put their own QR Code
sticker over the official one. The driver would be
taken to the scammers website (which would look
very official) where they’d think they were paying for
the use of the car park. In reality, the driver was
giving £8 (or whatever) to the scammer as well as
their card details. (This could then be used or sold
on.) A few weeks later the driver would receive a
penalty notice (maybe £80) from the official car park
management business as they had not received the
car parking fee. 
Drivers have been refusing to pay the penalty charges
as it was reasonable to assume the QR Codes were
genuine. This has escalated to the Small Claims
Courts, and many drivers have won their cases. 

So, the car park management businesses are missing
the revenue and don’t have the resources to visit
enough car parks frequently enough to check their QR
Codes.  (There’s ‘talk’ that QR Codes might be
replaced by credit/debit card readers!) Fake QR
codes have also been seen in restaurants (using the
QR code to order and pay for your meal) and on
advertising posters. To know if a QR code is genuine –
if you can reach – run your finger nail over the QR
code. If it’s smooth, there’s no sticker, so it’s genuine.

How good are your passwords? 
It’s very easy to check. 

Visit www.passwordmonster.com and enter
the passwords you use. It will tell you how
long it would take a competent hacker to

break it. It’s perfectly safe to use
passwordmonster – they don’t collect any
data. Even if they did, they wouldn’t know

where you used the passwords. 

Too many passwords? 
Consider an online password manager. 

All you need to remember is one, very strong
password, and the password manager will do
the rest. Several offer a single user a limited
free service: bitwarden.com,  dashlane.com
and roboform.com  Others charge a small

fee: 1password.com, lastpass.com

Public Wifi
It’s very convenient to use someone else’s
broadband connection. You may enjoy a
better signal than your mobile provider
and (of course) you won’t be using up
your data allowance! But – be careful.

Public internet access is inherently unsafe.
You and the (potential) hacker are inside
the same firewall. Software that allows a
hacker to see what’s on your screen, via
the router, is easily available. If you use

public WiFi, never do anything confidential
or use a debit or credit card.

Digital Landlines
By the end of 2025 the switchover from analogue to
digital telephones will be complete and it has given the
scammers an opportunity to exploit vulnerable people.
All telephone calls will go through the internet, and
everyone will require broadband to make landline calls.
Scams include calls claiming your bank details are
needed as part of the switchover or their service will be
disconnected. There is no cost to the consumer and BT
will arrange everything. 

http://www.passwordmonster.com/
https://bitwarden.com/
https://www.dashlane.com/
https://www.roboform.com/
https://1password.com/
https://www.lastpass.com/
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We would love to grow our local lottery, where three lucky winners
receive a cash prize each month.

Can you help us to expand our membership?
All those that either join between now and the 30th April, 

refer a friend who becomes a member or take an additional
number during this period will automatically be entered into a prize
draw to win a luxury hamper. The winner will be drawn at random

on the 30th April.
For further details please contact:

info@ageconcernepsom.org.uk
Tel: 01372 732 456

Striving to grow our lottery



Upcoming events hosted by our friends at the Epsom Rotary Club.

Update on Free TV Licence Application Process for
Pension Credit Recipients 

 which took effect on Thursday 23rd January 2025. 
This concerns the application process for free TV

Licences for individuals over 75 who are in receipt of
 Pension Credit. 

Most customers will no longer need to provide 
evidence of their Pension Credit status to qualify for 

the free TV Licence. They will verify Pension Credit
eligibility directly with the Department for Work and

Pensions automatically when a customer applies for a
free licence online or via the phone. 

This change to TV Licensing's processes simplifies the
application process and speeds up the processing time,
so that applicants are notified of the outcome of their

free licence application shortly after applying. 

If you are interested in learning more about the support
available from TV Licensing, contact the

Communications team at tvlstakeholders@bbc.co.uk

Free online safety webinars 

Today is #DataPrivacyDay and as such we wanted to share with you
some free webinars all about online safety for you and your family.
These interactive 60 minute presentations cover a variety of topics

and are designed to be engaging and informative, yet not needlessly
technical. Each also includes a Q&A at the end. 

Tickets are completely free and of the thousands who have already
attended, over 91% state they learned something to keep themselves

or their loved ones safer online.

 Online Safety for Parents - https://orlo.uk/DBhbY
Cyber Security for Business - https://orlo.uk/5EkAx

 General Online Safety - https://orlo.uk/Xl9Y5
Online Safety For Women and Girls - https://orlo.uk/qlNZ6

Safeguarding Humanity - Risks of AI and Deepfakes -
https://orlo.uk/Aeprp

Be sure to “Follow” the Eventbrite page to stay up to date as new
sessions will be added throughout 2025.

mailto:tvlstakeholders@bbc.co.uk


For all enquiries please contact: 01372 732 456
Email: info@ageconcernepsom.org.uk www.ageconcernepsom.org.uk

Our office and telephone lines are open Mon- Fri; 9.30am - 1pm
The Old Town Hall, The Parade, Epsom, KT18 5AG

In the heart of Epsom, a beacon stands,
A place of warmth, with helping hands.

For those who seek, as years unfold,
Comfort, answers, and care untold.

 
The door is open, the welcome sincere,

A refuge of hope, dissolving fear.
In times of doubt or when feeling alone,

Age Concern Epsom & Ewell becomes your home.
 

With wisdom shared and kindness shown,
They guide you gently as you’ve known.

Be it advice, a chat, or a hand to hold,
They cherish stories, both new and old.

 
So let us celebrate this caring place,
With gratitude for its lasting grace.

Age Concern Epsom & Ewell, steadfast and true,
A haven of care for life’s later view.

Written by an Age Concern Epsom & Ewell Client

A Worthy Cause 

Please help us to spread the word about the
services that we provide for older people living

in Epsom & Ewell!

Do you have a friend or a neighbour that might
benefit from receiving our latest brochure and our

newsletters?

Do you have a communal area
or do you work in a public building where our

information can be displayed?

If so, we would love to hear from you. 
Please see our contact details are below.


